Sturbridge Economic Development Committee

Meeting Minutes

Present: Mike C., Alix M., and Steve D.
Guest: Bob Williams

Date: February 4, 2009
Start: 6:38 PM @ OSV
Steve motioned to accept the minutes of the January meeting, Alix 2nd, all in favor.
Mike began the meeting, with Bob contributing on behalf of the FinComm, regarding the EDC’s recommendation for a Master Plan and, at a minimum, a Part-time Economic Development Coordinator. Bob reported that the FinComm also agrees about a need for the Master Plan. A major handcuff for the EDC is the vacuum of direction, without which we can’t really set our course. Master Plan is 1st priority, closely followed by an ED Coordinator, who could serve as point to move the Master Plan along.

Mike asked Bob if there was an opportunity for us to go to FinComm. Bob thinks that would be a good idea and would like us to go over the Master Plan and EC position as well as our standing on other articles. Mike also asked if the split tax rate is on again to continue flattening. Bob will talk to Kevin Smith to get on the docket and let Mike know when.
Next item is on rezoning on Southern tip at junction of Holland, Union and Sturbridge. The Town Administrator spoke out against it at the Planning Board meeting. Interestingly, when zoning is discussed, it’s focused on the macros and sticks to use, not the proponent, but when speaking against it, it had all to do with the proponent rather than the merits of the potential use per zone parameters. Good to hold as a future context and know when we present opinions we need to argue both on macro and micro. Discussed the parcel and if we still endorse it – we do – it opens opportunity to bring jobs. Doesn’t impact RT 20 commercial, which has lots of non-conforming property with limited use and appeal.
Discussion on Town Hall renovations. It appears the town could purchase the old All Star building for $2.7M and fix to suit vs. $4.5M to restore and renovate the existing Town Hall and Center School buildings. All agree it makes more sense to spend $2.7M rather than 4.5M, especially in light of being told there is no money for a Master Plan or an ED Coordinator.

Brief discussion on SATA and the petitions. Mike framed. Alix gave a bit of background on SATA and a bit on potential risks. All agreed to table further conversation until Kevin can join us.

We’ll not schedule next meeting for now and will be available to other Boards as needed prior to Town Meeting. 

Adjourn 7:56 PM

